December Bulletin:
To be read at chapter meetings.

From:  President Mary Willows, National Federation of the Blind of California.

Phone:  (510) 818-1641

e-mail:  mwillows@sbcglobal.net
Seasons Greetings Fellow Federationists!

I sincerely hope that all of you can make this holiday season a happy and healthy one.  Take care of the ones you love.  Make many lasting memories.  Pass on the news about the work of the National Federation of the Blind.
The new year is just around the corner and we are starting it off with a birthday celebration.  January 4, 2009 is the bicenteniel birthday of Louis Braille.  In honor of this day chapters all across the country will be contacting bookstores which promote literacy.  We know that Barns and Noble is a huge proponent of literacy at all age levels.  Please contact the “Community Relations” person at a store near you and ask if your chapter can set up an informational table and display about the need for Braille.  You can order snall, medium or large packets of Braille alphabet cards to pass out at your table.  A sample “Braille Coin” will be included in your packet, as well as, literature and contact information.

Order your Braille packets  now.  The deadline is December 12.  Go to:  www.braille.org or contact one of our “Braille Literacy Project Coordinators”.

In the southern part of the state contact Tina Thomas at:  (323) 751-6205 or
e-mail: tinadt@sbcglobal.net

Central coast area contact Joy Smith at:  joybrl@hotmail.com
Northern Cal contact Jana Littrell at :  (510) 524-3987 or 

e-mail at:  janadlittrell@sbcglobal.net
Holiday parties!

The San Francisco Chapter will have a holiday luncheon on Saturday, December 13,from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  The festivities will be held at “Max’s Opera Café” located at 601 Vanness Avenue, San Francisco.  (415) 771-7300.  Please RSVP to Jamie Tomasello, Secretary.  (925) 594-2583 or e-mail:  jktomasell@aol.com.  You may also contact Heather Williams at (510) 846-5993, e-mail:  lionbrat2@sbcglobal.net 

NFB’s Target Lawsuit Settlement May Mean Money for You – Check out www.nfbtargetlawsuit.com now!

Are you legally blind?  Have you tried to access the goods or services on target.com using screen-reader software while you were in the State of California at any time between February 7, 2003 and December 9, 2008?  Did you have trouble using that web site?  If so, are probably eligible to receive up to $7,000.00 from Target under terms of the NFB’s settlement with that company.  However, you have to apply, and time is rapidly running out.  To be eligible, you must fill out and submit a claim form by no later than January 8, 2009.

There are two ways to get the claim form.  The easiest way is to go to www.nfbtargetlawsuit.com.  You will find the claim form, instructions, and other information.  You may also request a claim form from: NFB v. Target Claims Administrator, RG2 Claims Administration LLC, P. O. Box 59479, Philadelphia, PA 19102-9479 (866-742-4955).

There is still time for you to submit your claim.  The form may be submitted online by January 8, 2009 or mailed to the address above, postmarked by January that date.

You do not have to be an NFB member to qualify.

